
 
 

Term 2 Morning Drop Off and Afternoon 

Collection Routine 

Dear parents and caregivers,  

As previously announced by the Premier and Minister for Education, a phased operating model for our NSW 

schools during the COVID-19 outbreak will allow a managed return to school. This model will see students 

attending school one day a week commencing Week 3 –Monday 11th May. The plan is phased and flexible 

and will allow Dural Public School to slowly bring our school back to normal while balancing the health, 

learning and wellbeing needs of students, staff and our community.  

 

Week 3 Managed Return Back to School 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 

KC and KN 
5B and 6H 

1H and 1P 
5L and 5D 

6A and 6D 
2M and 2C 

3R and 3A 
4S and 4F 

Students of essential workers are still able to attend school every day.  

On these allocated days that students attend school online learning will not be provided. If you choose to 

keep your child at home on their allocated day at school they can catch up on previous days learning. On 

days that are not student’s allocated days, online learning will continue at home and at school.  

 

Drop Off and Pick Up Routines 

As parents and teachers need to adhere to the social distancing requirements, please see the structure of 

drop off/pick up routines below. These routines will commence Monday Week 3 and will be in place until 

further communication. There will be a staggered pick up routine with students Kindergarten, Year 1, 2 and 

Year 3 finishing at 3:00pm and students in Years 4, 5 and 6 will finish at 3:20pm. 

Dropping your child to school 

At 8:50am children arriving at school go to the K-2 playground. A teacher will be on duty. 

At 9:00am Years 4 to 6 will be directed to the top grassed playground with teacher supervision.  

Please drop your child at the gate each morning.  

Collecting your child from school 

For Term 2 there will be a staggered collection of students each afternoon to reduce the amount of 

parents on site and to maintain social distancing. Teachers will walk their classes to their designated pick 

up point each afternoon.  



 
 

K- 3 will be collected from their designated pick up point 

located at the top of the school at 3:00pm each day. 

Years 4-6 will be collected from their designated pick up 

point located at the top of the school at 3:20pm each day. 

 

Please see the table below for where your child will wait with their teacher to be collected. Parents are asked 

not to come into the playground or to the classrooms. If you have collected a child in K-3 and are waiting for 

an older sibling you need to wait outside school grounds. 

Children catching the bus will continue to go straight to the bus shelter or walk across the bridge with the 

supervising teacher on duty. 

Children attending OOSH will continue to follow after school OOSH procedures, with OOSH staff collecting 

K-2 students from the designated pick up areas and 3-6 students heading straight there at 3:20pm. 

 

Grade Pickup Location Exit Gate Pickup 
Time 

Kindergarten 
 

KC and KN 

Outside the Art room, in front of 2M 
 

Top gate near electronic sign 

3:00pm 

Year 1 
 

1P and 1H 

Outside the portable/OOSH 
 

Top gate near electronic sign 

3:00pm 



 
 

Year 2 
 

2C and 2M 

 
Silver seats near the top bubblers 

 
Front gate 

3:00pm 

Year 3 
 

3R and 3A 

Grassed area outside the office 
 

Front gate 

3:00pm 

Year 4 
 

4S and 4F 

Outside the portable/OOSH 
 

Top gate near electronic sign 

3:20pm 

Year 5 
 

5D and 5L 

Silver seats near the top bubblers 
 

Front gate 

3:20pm 



 
 

Year 6 
 

6A and 6S 

Grassed area outside the office 
 

Front gate 

3:20pm 

OC 
 

5B and 6H 

 
Outside the Art room, in front of 2M 

 
Top gate near electronic sign 

3:20pm 

Students 
catching the 

bus 
 

Students wait under the bus shelter 
OR walk with the teacher over the 

bridge  

 
This gate is access for bus only 

3:20pm 

 

Please be mindful that the designated grade locations are pick up points only, it is not an opportunity to 

discuss learning progress with the teacher as they are supervising the safe collection of students. If you 

would like to speak to your child’s teacher you can send them an email or phone the office and leave a 

message. 

Thank you for your cooperation in maintaining social distancing to support the health and safety of staff 

and parents in our school community.  

 



 
 

 


